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Introduction 

Through Neighbourhood Link, social media and local engagement events, we have listened and will be prioritising the 

following -   

 

You said – ASB within Belvoir Centre and wider town centre.  

We Will – We have completed a number of operations within the town centre and are holding frequent meetings with security per-
sonnel and colleagues in our CCTV office. We have identified a number of those causing harm and have actions in place which we 
continue to monitor. Our work with partners is on-going to continue to engage with our young persons and to provide provisions to 
detract from behaviour which causes distress to others. We are continuing with this work and as such this priority will continue in to 
the next quarter.  

You Said – You have raised concerns relating to road safety, specifically surrounding our local Primary Schools. This includes driving 
at excess speed for the location, inappropriate road use and dangerous parking.  

We Will – We will work with local schools and agencies to seek long term solutions. We will engage with road safety teams in order 
to offer education and will carry out enforcement where appropriate. We will hold speed checks and carry out frequent patrols at 
the relevant times.  

You Said – We have had issues associated with youths purchasing alcohol and vapes at local retailers raised to us. These being under-
age and illegally sold.  

We Will – We have conducted a test purchase operation in the town centre which also raised concerns. As a result we will target this 
area, completing further operations and working with colleagues in licensing to ensure out town centre is safe and legal.  

 

Coalville Town Beat Team are pleased to welcome Police Community Support Officer Lynette Rose 
6596 to the team. 

 
PCSO Rose has been a Police Community Support Officer for 9 years. Previously her roles have been a 
beat officer and more recently a youth engagement officer. When you see PCSO Rose, make sure you 
stop and say hello. Welcome to the Coalville Town Team.  
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#YouSaid - What matters to you 

#WeDid - What we are doing 

 

PS Cat Fletcher 4704 

PC Rhys McAllister 4441 

PC Rachel Davies 1839 

PCSO Matt Suffolk 6387 

PCSO Lynette Rose 6596 
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Upcoming Community Engagements 

Below are the times and dates you can come and speak to your local beat team about crime prevention or 

any concerns you may have -   

Wednesday 15th May 2025, 1000 – 1100 - Belvoir Shopping Centre, Information Office (next to Greggs) 

 

Saturday 24th May 2025, 1100—1200 – Coalville Library, High Street, Coalville 

 

Saturday 31st May 2025, 1100—1200—Snibston Café, Ashby Road, Coalville   

 

Confidence Survey  Your Views Survey 

#WeDid - What we are doing 

Follow our channels for the latest updates 

Your Local NPA Policing team   

Receive more updates  

WhatsApp Channel  

Instagram  

Pro active day of arrests - A day in the life of a response team  

Neighbourhood Response B shift and the Neighbourhood Priority Team had a productive day of arrests, helping 

to keep our community safe.  

1 x male arrested for a serious domestic assault after being on the run for 8 months – A real determined effort 

by the investigating officer to secure his capture.   

1 x male arrested for theft and criminal damage after some enhanced forensic investigation.   

1 x female arrested for aggravated public order in Coalville Town.   

An example of just one shift working together to make a difference in your community 

 

Careers Day at St Clares Primary School  

The Coalville Town Beat Team had the privilege of participating in a special career’s day invite from 
St Clares Primary School! We had engaging discussions about the various roles of the Police and 
how we support our community. It was a fantastic opportunity to share how we help people daily 
and the importance of building trust and relationships with the young people we serve. A big thank 
you to St Clares for having us!  

Off Road motorbikes causing anti social behaviour  

The Coalville Town Beat Team have been receiving complaints of anti social off road bikes, The 
team has been actively patrolling the hotspot locations of Western Avenue, Charles Street Park, 
and Trowell Street, Coalville. We have also completed a patch walk in the locations and are liais-
ing with NWLDC for a joint approach for longer term solutions.  

Please report instances of off road bikes to North West Leicestershire District Council on their 
website— ASB - off road motorbikes - North West Leicestershire District Council  

https://www.leics.police.uk/police-forces/leicestershire-police/areas/leicestershire-force-content/about-us/about-us/social-media-guidelines/
https://www.neighbourhoodlink.co.uk/
https://www.whatsapp.com/channel/0029Vaf3yjB3GJP5h4GMgG0q?utm_source=Facebook&utm_medium=social&utm_campaign=Orlo
https://www.instagram.com/leicestershire_police/#
https://www.nwleics.gov.uk/pages/nuisance_off_road_motorbikes

